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Saying “No” to a customer is difficult. If it is done in 
the wrong manner, it can mean escalating a problem 
or even losing a customer. There are two things to 
consider before you do say “no” – why and how.

Why
Before “no” escapes from your lips, examine why 
saying “no” is actually merited. If the incident falls 
under the heading of “gray area,” should an excep-
tion be made?  Was the customer confused, and if so, 
can you make an exception? Or, if this is a customer 
with an established history of your organization, do 
you have any latitude to give the customer a “buy” 
just this one time? Recently, I booked non-refund-
able airline tickets. After doing so, I was asked by a 
client to make a change in my return date. Because 
I am an Executive Club Member and because I had 
booked the tickets on the same day, an exception 
was made this one time. I was able to change my 
reservation without a penalty. The fact that the cus-
tomer service representative accommodated me has 
gone a long way in cementing my loyalty to them, 
especially when I have so many choices of carriers. 
Had the rep not made an exception, I would have 
understood, but I would not have felt any special rea-
son to continue to remain loyal.

How
Obviously, there are times you do have to say “no.” 
After all, you can’t give away the shop to customers 
who want ridiculous concessions. That being said, 
the way you say “no” does make a difference. A 
three-part statement works best.

The part one of your “no” statement should begin 
with an apology. You may not have personally been 
responsible, but it is wise to apologize for any incon-
venience your organization may have caused. The 
acceptance of the apology depends a lot on the tone 
of your voice. If it sounds sincere, the customer is 
likely to become calmer and more amenable to dis-
cussing the problem.

Follow the apology with your “no statement and an 
explanation of why an exception can’t be made. “I 

wish I could tell you that we could get that delivery 
to you today, but our carrier has made it’s the last 
pick up for the day, and we have no control over 
their schedule.”  “I know you would like to return 
this drug, but the federal government does not al-
low us to take back any drugs because of safety rea-
sons.” The more you can blame it on a third party, 
the more receptive the customer will become. Every 
one of us knows that things cannot always turn out 
in our favor. If the explanation of why an exception 
cannot be made sounds legitimate, the customer will 
concede and probably continue to do business with 
you. However, again, the tone of your voice makes 
a difference. If you sound unsure or tentative, the 
customer will try to take advantage.

The final piece of your “no” reply is to tell your cus-
tomer what you can do for them. “I can’t get this 
out to you today, but what I can do for you is make 
sure this goes out to you at our 7 am pick-up. I will 
personally walk this request over to the shipping de-
partment to ensure that there are no slip-ups.” Any 
extra efforts on your part will be greatly appreciated 
by the customer.

Every customer knows that a “yes” answer isn’t al-
ways possible. However, if there is a legitimate rea-
son for a “no” and if you say “no” in the nicest pos-
sible way, you minimize the possibility of a negative 
reaction.

Question: We’re interested in your reaction to this ar-
ticle. Click here – to comment on this article, share 
your concerns or ask questions. Judy will respond to 
all questions.

Impact Communications, Inc. consults with individuals 
and businesses to improve their face-to-face and 
over the phone communication skills. It is not 
what you know but how you communicate it that 
makes a difference. When you have to have impact, 
phone (847) 438-4480 or visit our website, www.
ImpactCommunicationsInc.com.
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